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BACKGROUND 

The Parochial Church Council of the ecclesiastical parish of St Paul, Winchmore Hill has 

responsibility, in conjunction with the Vicar and Churchwardens, to promote the Church’s 

ministry of evangelism and pastoral work for which Christ has commissioned us in this parish.  

It is also responsible for maintaining the church buildings and the hall complex in Church Hill, 

London N21 1JA, and for the proper stewardship of the church’s financial position and other 

resources. 

  

MEMBERSHIP 

Members of the PCC are either ex officio or elected by the Annual Parochial Church Meeting 

(APCM) or the PCC in accordance with the Church Representation Rules. Elected members 

normally serve three years commencing at the conclusion of the APCM at which they are 

elected.  During the year beginning 23rd May 2021 the following have served as members of 

the PCC: 

 

Ex officio: 

The Revd Daniel Sandham (Vicar)  The Revd Calum Zuckert (Assistant Curate) 

William Sheldon (Churchwarden)  Ann Petrides (Churchwarden)   

Stephen Miller (Diocesan Synod) 

 

Deanery Synod Representatives: 

Sian Whitaker 

Susan Chambers 

Christian Pinnigar 

John Hey 

Stavros Partou 

Diana Stansall 

Tania Rotheram 

 

Elected Members: 

Tony Cooke 

Victoria Wade 

Pascale Louis-Louisy 

Alison Atkins (Treasurer) 

Jane Reed 

Samantha Hine 

James McCaghy 

Andrew Woodward 

Rebecca Clark (Secretary) 

Athena Foran 

Phil Morehen 

George Agyekum 

Paul Prigmore 

Lynn Beecroft 

(Safeguarding Officer) 

 

Co-opted: 

Lindsay Kennelly 
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CHURCH ATTENDANCE 

Due to the Covid-19 pandemic the church was closed for public worship from 10 January 

2021 until 14 March 2021, during which time the Eucharist continued to be celebrated in 

church and live-streamed on YouTube, and resources continued to be available to enable 

people to worship and make their spiritual communion from home.  

The average attendance at Sunday services when the church was open for worship was 158 

adults and 74 children. There is a notable increase in attendance from September 2021, when 

the new pattern of services and government guidance advised the public to begin living with 

the coronavirus. 

296 adults and 147 children attended worship on Easter Day including Easter Vigil on 

Saturday, and there were 208 communicants.  

351 people attended church on Christmas Eve/Day, and there were 163 communicants. 

Because of the rise in Covid cases around Christmas, these numbers were lower than 

anticipated. 

There were 24 infant baptisms over the course of the year. 

  

ANNUAL REPORT ON THE PROCEEDINGS OF THE PAROCHIAL 

CHURCH COUNCIL AND ON THE ACTIVITIES OF THE PARISH 

GENERALLY 

The PCC met six times during 2021. In addition to standard business: 

 The PCC received some training of the role of PCC members and governance from 

Rebecca Chapman. 

 The PCC discussed our Covid-recovery, including the approval of a new service pattern 

commencing September 2021. 

 The strategy Growing Faith in Winchmore Hill was launched. 

 The PCC began discussions about the future refurbishment of the church and church hall 

buildings, and commissioned a community audit from CSC Regeneration. 

 The PCC had ongoing discussions about ministerial resources, including seeking 

permission from the Bishop to license a number of lay people to administer Holy 

Communion to the sick and housebound. 

 As part of the Growing Faith in Winchmore Hill strategy our committee structure was 

revised. 

 The PCC and the PCC’s Standing Committee enacted various business relating to the 

Covid-19 pandemic, including the suspension of public worship and risk assessments for  

safe opening of the church and hall. 

MINISTERIAL TEAM 

 The Revd Calum Zuckert completed his role as Assistant Curate, moving on to be Minor 

Canon at St Albans Cathedral in November 2021; 

 We continued to host ordinands on placement from Oak Hill College. Leo Tomita 

concluded his year-long placement in the summer, and Tim Adams began a year-long 

placement in September; 
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 The Revd Christine Morton continued in her role as Honorary Assistant Priest 

(Permission to Officiate), as have our Licensed Lay Ministers (LLMs) Mark Ashworth and 

Sarah Elkins. Lynn van Keulen stood down from her role as an LLM in the parish in 

October to be licensed for ministry at UCLH. 

 Tom Smith, our former LLM sponsored by this parish for ordination, was ordained deacon 

at St Paul’s Cathedral at Petertide, to serve his curacy in Wood Green. 

LAY PERSONNEL 

 Will Sheldon and Ann Petrides continued as churchwardens in 2021. They have been 

supported by a number of duty wardens and a team of sidesmen, who are to be applauded 

for their extraordinary hard work in ensuring the smooth and safe running of services 

since the resumption of public worship; 

 Alison Perera continued in her role as Children and Families Worker, and Christopher 

Foreman as Director of Music. 

 Hilary Crocker continued to support the parish as Parish Administrator, assisted by Claire 

Knipe as Administrative Assistant; 

 The Church can only run with the help of a large number of volunteers who play significant 

roles. Their commitment, energy and support has been particularly appreciated in this 

year. 

WORSHIP AND PRAYER 

 Social distancing restrictions limited the capacity of the church building for large parts of 

the year, so the temporary Sunday service pattern of 8am, 9am, 10am and 11am continued 

from March until the end of August; 

 A new service pattern was launched in September, using the previous 8am, 9.15am and 

10.30am times, and included changing the nomenclature of these services, and their focus, 

and the reintroduction of Choral Evensong, on a termly basis; 

 House Groups have continued to meet in people’s houses, and, as appropriate, online.  

These small groups have been a particular source of support, fellowship, learning and 

prayer for those who attend; 

 31 adults and young people were confirmed, including 6 baptisms, and 3 adults were 

received into the Church of England by the Bishop of Edmonton in June. Catechesis, or 

the preparation of people for initiation into the Church of God, remains one of the most 

important and significant parts of the life of our church; 

 Groups for children and young people continued to offer age-appropriate worship and 

teaching during Sunday morning services; 

 Music remains an important feature of our worship. As restrictions were gradually lifted 

we reintroduced music in the form of cantors, then a reduced choir, and, finally, back to 

pre-pandemic levels with congregational singing; 

SCHOOLS 

 The Revd Daniel Sandham is an ex officio governor of St Paul’s School, and Sarah Lawrence 

and Jill Ashcroft (re-appointed in 2021 by the PCC) represent the PCC as foundation 

governors. 

 Clergy and ministers from the parishes which feed into the school lead collective worship 

once a week, as well as smaller acts of worship and RE; 
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 Whole School Services were reintroduced, as well as School Eucharists and the annual 

Christingle services. 

 In September Mr Allan McLean was appointed Consultant Headteacher, and Mrs Suzanne 

Batsford Head of School; 

 Keble Preparatory School was unable to hold its annual Carol Service in church, but the 

Vicar led Collective Worship for Harvest Festival and Christmas in school. 

The Revd Daniel Sandham, Chair of the PCC 

 

SOCIAL AND FUNDRAISING 

2021 was still marred with the restrictions of Covid-19, though as these were not as fierce 

as the previous year, we were able to hold several successful events outside, raising funds for 

the church and bringing the church community together. 

Following the success of our Crafty Disciples initiate which took off in 2021, we arranged for 

a bumper Easter craft box which resulted in a profit of just shy of £300.  

The first event of 2021 was the May Fair, a hybrid event run over the course of one weekend. 

This saw events happening on Zoom, including our popular kids baking event and adults’ yoga, 

as well as a scaled back fair in the car park on the Sunday with our most familiar stalls. We 

were also able to hold our popular Grand Prize Draw, recycling the previous year’s tickets. 

A profit of £3,000 resulted which was fantastic. 

In September we held our very first Pre-loved children’s clothing & toy sale in the church car 

park which accommodated 21 paying stalls as well as our own church table and coffee & cake 

table. The event was well-attended and raised £480.  

The final event of 2021, also in September, was our vicarage garden summer party. Not even 

the rain could dampen the spirits of those who attended. It was a wonderful afternoon and 

fun was had by all. It was great to see so many coming together. £400 resulted. 

Susie Mansfield, Chair of Social and Fundraising Committee 

 

WELCOME 

In its first full year, Welcome Committee made initial inroads into strengthening the 

church’s welcome, both for first-time worshippers, and long-standing members of the 

congregation.  

We worked to raise awareness of the importance of our welcome with the whole 

congregation – dedicated Welcome Coffee Mornings were held, Father Calum preached on 

the subject, and we set-up a new welcome e-mail address for new arrivals.  

Rather than create a new ‘team of welcomers’, we engaged with the existing 

Warden/Sidesmen team to assess and enhance the welcoming process. First, via emails with 

the team during lockdown. Then with a ‘Welcome Workshop’, held in person in December 

2021: this provided good input into what could be improved, and a relaxed forum to share 

ideas, and concerns.  
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We produced a new Welcome Card during the second lockdown, pointing visitors towards 

a new dedicated welcome email address and give updated service times. We are looking to 

update this in 2022.  

The welcome for families at St Paul’s, and transition between 9.15 and 10.30 services, have 

been hugely improved thanks to committee member and C&F Worker Alison Perera. 

Committee members did ongoing work to process messages received at the welcome 

email address, and take on managing weekly livestreaming of services for those unable to 

join worship in person. 

Tony Cooke, Chair of Welcome Committee 

OUTREACH 

The new Outreach Committee was formed in May 2021, with a new Terms of Reference 

agreed, defining responsibility for the following areas: 

1. Bring the community into Church 

2. Taking the message of our Church into the community 

3. Working with other churches in the community 

It had been agreed that this Committee will not be running events; its role is to raise 

awareness of St Paul’s Church mission within the community.  It will do this through 

external promotion of events such as coffee mornings.  It will take stalls at community 

events to raise awareness of our Church mission and message. 

Additionally, it will support the work of other churches, via Churches Together and the 

Deanery in supporting refugees, the homeless, the lonely and those living in poverty. 

In 2021: 

The Winter Night Shelter ran from January-March 2021 with volunteers from St Paul’s 

Church supporting the APAP run shelter in a house in N9 

2 Coffee Mornings were held welcoming back people to the church after covid restrictions 

were released.  These will be advertised to the wider community next year. 

Carols on The Green was co-ordinated through this Committee and went ahead in Dec 

2021, with record numbers attending and £860 raised for the Winter Night Shelter and 

over £3,000 raised for CRISIS.  Fr Daniel and the choir led a remarkable act of witness to 

over 500 people from our local community. The largest ever group of volunteers enabled 

the running of this event. 

Lindsay Kennelly, Chair of Outreach Committee 

 

CHARITY AND OUTSIDE GIVING 

Due to the continuing COVID pandemic, opportunities for fund raising were limited during 

2021.   

As reported at the last APCM, it was agreed that WaterAid UK would continue to be our 

annual charity through to July 2021 (i.e. for a two year period) and the final total raised for 

WaterAid UK during that period was £917.50. 
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Since September 2021 our annual charity has been CALM (Campaign Against Living 

Miserably).  By the end of 2021, the total raised for CALM was £314. 

£450 was raised for the London Diocesan Lent Appeal 2021, which focused on Youth 

Violence. 

Carols on the Green 2021 raised £3,022.41 for CRISIS on the night and, in addition, 

donations of £200 were made direct to CRISIS using CAF cheques.  

As the Night Shelter was cancelled at short notice, the £1,010 raised for this project 

through the sale of adverts in the Carols on The Green booklet is being held in our church 

account until further information is forthcoming about the future of this project.   

Food donated at the collection point in the church porch is available for local households 

experiencing food poverty to help themselves. Surplus food is shared between the North 

Enfield Foodbank and outreach projects organised by neighbouring churches (the Can Bank 

at St Andrew’s and St John’s support for refugees and local people in need).  Our request 

for festive food at Christmas was well supported. 

Our Harvest Festival gifts were given to the North Enfield Foodbank. 

Our Remembrance Poppy collection in church raised £136 for the Royal British Legion. 

A donation of £400 was sent to ALMA (the London Diocesan Link with the Anglican 

Church in Angola and Mozambique). 

At Christmas, our Mothers’ Union members donated fifteen £10 gift cards to ‘Operation 

Elf’, a charity that passes the tokens on to prisoners so they can give a Christmas gift to 

their children.  In addition to this, money was raised to buy a wonderful selection of new 

children’s books and games to the value of £600.  These were distributed via our local 

foodbank and the parish of All Saints Edmonton. 

Our branch of the Mothers’ Union also donated £900 to support a number of charitable 

projects organised by the Worldwide Mothers’ Union. These projects (which take place in 

London, the UK and overseas) provide support for families and training to help parents 

learn skills they can use to support their families, both financially and emotionally. 

Sue Chambers, Chair of Charities Committee 

 

PASTORAL CARE 

Setting up the team 

The Pastoral Team were selected and appointed from members of the congregation during 

2020/2021. These were people with previous experience or the appropriate skill set in 

their professional roles. The role description was agreed and appropriate DBS checking and 

safeguarding training undertaken. Jane Reed agreed to take on the co-ordinator role as part 

of her PCC and strategy group responsibilities. 

Fr Calum and Jane designed and facilitated two introductory training sessions that included 

leading listening and prayer ministry and the parameters for working one to one with 

people requesting support. Originally the team had 14 members, but it is now 11 with 7 of 

us available for prayer ministry. 
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Our activities 

Two of us are available for prayer and listening ministry after the Sung Eucharist once a 

month. This has now been running since October, with just a few people coming forward. 

Equally we hope that people attending the Joyful Noise service will also make use of this 

pastoral service once a month. 

If someone who comes forward for prayer support wishes to continue the conversation 

that they have had with a member of the pastoral team, then they can book further 

sessions. To date there have been four people who have done that; the majority of 

conversations however, happen during pastoral visits. Prayer Ministry can of course include 

prayers that people might want to say for someone else. 

There are currently 18 parish households on our ‘higher priority’ pastoral list. The majority 

of these are people in our congregation that are now housebound. Most of these 

households have a member of the pastoral team attached to them for phone calls or visits. 

Fr Daniel and Jane also keep up to date with the households as well as people who become 

bereaved, sick or troubled. 

During the pandemic Fr Daniel set up support for a big group of parishioners, along 

neighbourhood lines and this network has evolved into the St Paul’s Neighbourhood 

Support Team with members of the team attached to households near to them. This team 

is run by Carla Aylott, and Jane and Carla work together to ensure that households have 

neighbourly support from the team and also that information from Church is received by 

the households who may not have online services. The team can also alert the pastoral 

team to people who may need extra support. 

After an induction session with Fr Daniel, four members of The Pastoral Team have 

recently been commissioned to take Holy Communion to any of the housebound who 

would like to receive it.  

In addition the Neighbourhood Support Team are in contact with a further 10/12 

households. These are people who are able to get to church but are generally older people 

who live on their own, or have been recently sick or bereaved. 

Ongoing Development 

The Pastoral team will continue to meet every few months for ongoing support and 

development.  

Jane Reed, Pastoral Care Coordinator 

 

SAFEGUARDING 

There is very little to report for Safeguarding for 2021.  The policy was ratified for a further 

year.  The following was our action plan: 
Action Plan 

 

Comments  

Display the Policy in an easily visible place 

 

In entrance lobby to church 

Photos of Safeguarding Oiffcers displayed 

 

In entrance lobby to church 
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DBS Officer in place 

 

Alison Stiles 

DBS Checkers in place  

 

Hilary Crocker 

Alison Perera 

Risk Assessments Carried Out  

 

On hold since Covid, Priority  

Risk assessments completed 

for Pastoral Team 

Code of Practice Rolled Out  

 

On hold since Covid, Priority 

Safeguarding Training of all people working/ volunteering with children 

and vulnerable adults 

On hold since Covid, Priority 

Review Policy and Procedures Annually 

 

May 2022 

As outlined above, certain things were not carried out owing to the ongoing Covid 

Restrictions. 

Safeguarding courses still to be attended by certain personnel. 

I assisted The Pastoral Team with their Risk Assessment, to make sure they were compliant 

with Safeguarding guidelines.. 

Lynn Beecroft, Parish Safeguarding Officer 

 

CHILDREN AND FAMILIES 

Sunday Children’s Groups 

Covid restrictions in 2021 saw a return to zoom Sunday school sessions.  Two sessions were 

held each Sunday, both sessions were regularly very well attended, frequently seeing numbers 

of over 30 children across the two sessions. 

3 Sunday groups have now been established creating a clear pathway for children from the 

Early Years Foundation Stage through to Year 6 and beyond.  The new groups were launched 

in September 2021: Sparks (pre-school to year 2) Ignite (year 3 – year 5) Ablaze (year 6 and 

above).  All three groups run every week during term time.  We generally have around 30 

children across the 3 groups. 

We now have 20 volunteer Sunday School leaders.   

Each of the three groups gets a turn to stay in church for an entire service once every half 

term, helping out with various tasks including carrying the cross and candles, reading and 

leading the intercessions.   

Toddler Group 

The toddler group is back up and running.  It is well attended and new volunteers have been 

recruited to help each week.   

We have changed the format of the group slightly so that either Fr Daniel or Alison Perera 

end the session with a bible story. 

A Christmas party was held for the toddler group on 15 December.   

Events 
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Various children’s events have taken place over the last year including: 

• Zoom pancake parties 

• Easter Trail 

• A Living Nativity. 

In addition, a Lent resource (Lent in a Bag) was put together and delivered to more than 50 

households.  Alison Perera and Rebecca Clarke ran an online Lent Course out of which a 

new house group was born. 

Alison Perera, Children and Families Worker 

 

REPORT OF THE MEETINGS OF ENFIELD DEANERY SYNOD 

The Deanery Synod met three times during 2021.  The Spring meeting was held remotely 

via Zoom due to COVID-19 restrictions.  All meetings are open to all members of the 

Anglican churches in Enfield. 

Spring 2021 on Zoom 

Welcome and opening Prayer: 

Revd Stephen Gallagher, Area Dean welcomed Bishop Rob Wickham to the meeting and 

gave the opening prayer. 

Meeting of the House of Laity: 

Sue Johnson was re-elected as Lay Chair, continuing for a further term in office. 

Edmonton Response to the Diocesan Vision 2030 - by The Bishop of Edmonton 

Bishop Rob thanked the Deanery for their support during the Covid crisis. 

For more information on London Vision 2030, do look at the London Anglican web pages. 

To grow younger: discipleship for young people – mental health, the environment. To grow 

safer: to navigate all our differences. To grow awareness in racial justice. 

Action: Synod is about action united in each borough and Diocese. 

Build:  builds up our children;  the marginalised and poorest;  it is a faithful, kind synod. 

Caring: show a positive role of the united church with Clergy and Lay working together in 

everyday faith practice and collaboration. 

Summer 2021 at SS Peter & Paul, Enfield Lock 

London Diocesen Board for Schools 

Revd Stephen Coleman presented a report on the role of almost 300 LDBS appointed 

governors at over 160 church schools around London.  He concluded with an appeal for 

Enfield churches to identify suitable candidates for appointment to numerous unfilled roles 

as school governors.  The meeting was also advised of four appointments by Synod as LDBS 

governors to local schools, including Roy Stanson at St Paul’s Winchmore Hill. 

Being an Effective Deanery Synod 
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Rebecca Chapman of General Synod and Lambeth North Deanery gave a slide presentation 

to the meeting describing what a Synod is and how it operates and the relationship to 

Diocesan and General Synods.  Rebecca described what a Synod does (the word Synod 

means “seeking the way together”) by bringing together the views of parishes on common 

problems, fostering a sense of community, sharing resources and promoting the mission of 

the church.  She gave several examples of how Deanery Synods can act more effectively.   

Rebecca had given a similar presentation “Being a Parochial Church Council” to our PCC in 

January 2021. 

After the meeting finished, refreshments were provided in the Vicarage garden giving the 

opportunity to meet other members of the Synod.  

Autumn 2021 at St John the Evangelist, Palmers Green 

The Area Dean had met with members of the clergy and head teachers of LDBS schools to 

discuss how the Deanery could effectively work together with church schools. 

Sue Johnson spoke about the Enfield Night Shelter and that it was expected to operate as 

usual from January to March and asked for volunteers to help at St Alphege Edmonton on 

Saturday evenings.   Sue Johnson also informed the meeting of Mother’s Union Global Day 

2021 with a 3 minutes silence on 27 November remembering the one in three women 

worldwide affected by gender-based violence. 

Revd S Brown spoke briefly about the planned Enfield Living Memorial with a heart shaped 

glade of trees in the Town Park in memory of those who died during the COVID pandemic. 

Becoming an Effective Deanery 

This was based on Rebecca Chapman’s presentation at the previous meeting and was 

seeking ideas for the way forward as the Deanery seeks to respond to the Edmonton Area 

Plan as part of the London 2030 Vision. The Area Dean posed a number of questions for 

discussion and then divided the Synod into small discussion groups: 

Is Enfield functioning as an effective Deanery? 

How might we be more effective? 

How does this help us to respond to the area plan which calls on us to become a younger, 

safer and racially just church? 

Following our discussions, each group reported back to the meeting.  

Michael Laurie, Deanery Synod Representative 

 

REPORT ON THE FABRIC OF THE CHURCH 

The church, church hall and curate’s house have all undergone routine, minor maintenance, 

and during the year all the required statutory tests on gas and electricity supplies and 

installations were satisfactorily carried out.  

Quinquennial Inspection The five-yearly inspection of the church building took place in 

September 2021. This was the first inspection carried out by our new Quinquennial Inspector, 

Alexander Veal. The report has not yet been published. 
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Subsidence Our appointed surveyor, Mason Navaro Pledge has continued to monitor the 

south side of the Hall (kitchen side) which has been subject to subsidence. Work to underpin 

the Church Hall is expected to take place in 2022. 

Refurbishment of church and hall The Church and Premises Committee, as well as the 

PCC, has continued to discuss the refurbishment of our buildings, and we are expecting to 

take forward these plans once we have received the Quinquennial Inspection report and the 

work on the hall subsidence has been successfully completed. 

Fr Daniel Sandham, Chair of Church and Premises Committee 
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FINANCIAL REPORT 

The headline for 2021 is that there was a surplus of almost £16,500 on the General Fund 

(ie funds that are unrestricted and not designated for other purposes). During the year I 

had thought it was likely that we would have a deficit in 2021 but there are several reasons 

why this has not been the case. We had a legacy of almost £5,000 which we were not 

expecting and income from Hall lettings was better than I had anticipated (although still not 

up to pre covid levels). I was very cautious when budgeting for this because of the 

pandemic and resulting uncertainty. We had also anticipated major work costing around 

£50,000 to correct the hall subsidence issue but this did not take place.  

Comparison with the previous year is difficult because 2020 was so significantly impacted by 

Covid but there are some things to highlight.  

The total income was significantly higher in 2021 due to the receipt of £120,000 from the 

Patricia Diack legacy. This has been designated for the major refurbishment work being 

planned for our buildings.  

Planned giving is down by some £5,300. There are several reasons for this. Firstly, we have 

lost some regular givers because they have died or moved away. It is also possible that 

some people may have had to reduce or cease a regular commitment because they are 

unemployed now or have had a reduction in their income due to Covid. In addition, some 

income that was previously identifiable as stewardship is almost certainly coming in but is 

classified as a donation because of the route by which it comes in. Donations are up around 

£10,000 on 2020 partly because of this.  

Gift Aid income is also slightly down, partly due to the reduction in planned giving, partly 

because we have not had the Gift Aid envelopes available all year and partly because we 

have not been able to claim the full amount under the Gift Aid Small Donations Scheme 

because loose plate collections are lower than pre- Covid.  

Total expenditure is less in 2021 than 2020 but this is distorted by the cost of major repair 

work (£58,300) in 2020, the majority of which was the cost of the new boundary wall.  

In 2021 our Common Fund payments increased by £10,000 and general running costs were 

significantly higher in 2021 due to the lack of activity in 2020. General running costs for the 

buildings and administration were around £14,400 more in 2021 than 2020.  

Expenditure on the Children and Families worker in 2021 rose by about £15,000. This is 

due to the fact that this was a full year as compared with 4 months in 2020. The costs will 

increase again this year as the PCC agreed a pay rise from 1st March 2022. The balance 

carried forward at the beginning of this year in the Children & Families Worker Fund of 

£41,800 should allow for another 18 months before the PCC will need to find funding from 

its own resources for this post.  

We were able to claim some grant funding (£2,100) from the Coronavirus Job Retention 

Scheme at the beginning of 2021 and this, together with the grant from St Paul’s Trust again 

being maintained at the full £5,300, has meant that the General Fund has only had to meet 

around £7,000 of the costs of staffing the Parish Office.    

Restricted Funds are detailed at Note 5 of the accounts. I have already mentioned the 

Children and Families Worker Fund. There is a new restricted fund for Church Furnishings. 
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Contributions received in 2021 include donations for new crib figures and for the purchase 

of rose vestments. The new vestments were purchased in 2021 and the crib figures 

purchased early in 2022. The Flaherty and Hey funds are restricted to expenditure on the 

church building. These and other funds have seen little or no change apart from the Music 

Fund which has been used to cover the costs of the surveys of and repairs done to the 

organ. We now also have Designated Reserves of £120,000. As previously mentioned, 

these are funds that have been set aside for major building works.  

The PCC considered its reserves policy at a meeting on 14 March 2022 and approved the 

following:  

It is the policy of this church to keep three months general running costs (hall, church, staff 

and Common Fund) and a term’s hall income in reserve to cover unforeseen emergencies.  

We have generally seen this as being around £75,000 based on annual expenditure of 

around £200,000 and Hall income of £75,000 per annum. As at the 31st December 2021 

our free general reserves were £129,340. Given the potential for expenditure of at least 

£50,000 to deal with the hall subsidence this reduces to £79,340 meaning we are currently 

holding reserves that are roughly in line with the policy. 

Alison Atkins, Treasurer 
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